MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEETING

Town of Frankfort Plan Commission
8/18/09  Draft Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 52nd meeting August 18, 2009. Commission Chairwoman Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chairwoman Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black; commission members Donna Gates, Brian Bee, and Mike Roberts. Member Denny Wentworth and alternate Curt Stine were absent (excused.)  Alternate Tina Bee sat in for Wentworth.  Also present were citizen attenders Kathleen Plunkett-Black, Sindy Casey and Jeannie Reinhardt.

1. Motion to change agenda

Roberts moved to delete from the published agenda for this meeting items #4 (Discuss comprehensive plan 8/29 public hearing) and #5 (Make requested changes to proposed plan).  Black seconded the motion to facilitate discussion. 

Roberts said that since the Town’s Comprehensive Plan has been submitted to the Town Board for approval, the Plan Commission’s job is now finished and there is  “nothing to discuss.”  He stated that he believed the Plan Commission needs direct authorization from the Town Board to discuss any topic.

Manore said that the Town Board has never decided the agenda for Plan Commission meetings.

After a somewhat contentious discussion, the motion to delete the agenda items was defeated on a voice vote, six voting nay and one aye.  Following the vote, Roberts left the meeting.

2. Minutes from previous meeting
Black read the minutes from the June plan commission meeting.  B. Gates moved to approve the minutes as read. The motion was seconded by B. Bee and approved unanimously.

3. Citizens’ concerns
Jeannie Reinhardt raised several concerns about conflicts between neighbors, including buildings located too close to property lines and uncontrolled gunfire.  She said she had contacted Town Board members and was not satisfied with their response, and wondered if the Town’s plan addressed these issues.

Manore said that the Town currently has no mechanism in place to regulate issues such as building on lot lines, and that this might be an example of a reason to pass a subdivision ordinance.

4. Meetings attended

Manore reported that she contacted Dave Bonifas of the Mississippi River Regional Planning Commission. He is currently working on drafting plans for the Towns of Lima and Albany, and may also work on a plan for Pepin County.

Bonifas said that a Plan Commission has the legal authority (and, indeed, the responsibility) to look at and discuss any issue they think is relevant to Town planning. The PC has the authority to draft any recommendations they deem necessary, and submit them to the Town Board. The Town Board then has the authority to accept or reject those recommendations. 

Bonifas said that no goals or objectives were required for the Implementation or Issues & Opportunities plan chapters.  He also said he was willing to review the Town’s plan and give his opinion of it in writing.  If the Plan needs to be rewritten, this is a service the MRRPC offers, for a fee.

Manore also reported that now that the Plan has been submitted for approval, PC member Denny Wentworth has resigned from the Commission. We discussed possible replacements to recommend to the Board. 

5. Discuss 8/29/09 Comprehensive Plan public hearing

Manore said she had heard several useful suggestions for improving the Plan at the public hearing. One was including a synopsis or executive summary. Another was the idea of putting a label saying something like “For illustration purposes only” directly on every map.  

Several members voiced concern about Roberts’ behavior at this and subsequent meetings, saying they found it “unprofessional” and “very disrespectful”.

Several members acknowledged that our commission could have done a much better job of educating the public about the planning process and the Plan.

Manore said that Wisconsin state statutes lay out a specific process by which a comprehensive plan is drafted and approved.  Any plan approved by a town board must use this process, which involves a legally constituted plan commission.  Only a plan commission can legally bring a plan to the town board.  But any citizen can bring suggestions or a proposed plan draft to the plan commission. 

6. Make requested changes to proposed plan

No changes have been formally requested by the Town Board at this time. 

7. Upcoming meetings/events
The next Town Board meeting will be Tuesday, 9/8/09 at 7:30 PM.  We tentatively set a Plan Commission meeting for Tuesday, 9/22/09, at 8:00 p.m.  We will invite the Town Board to meet jointly with us.

8. Adjournment
B. Bee moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by B. Gates. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 9:13 PM. 

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary

